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New Autumn 2018 Menu 

Week One 

Menu Click Here  

 

Thursday 18th October 2018 

Diary Dates   

19.10.18 Non Pupil Day 
 
 

22.10.18 -26.10.18 Half Term 
 
29.10.18  Autumn Term 2 begins 
 School Individual Photos 
30.10.18 Year 1 Teddy Olympics 
31.10.18 KS1 football tournament 
02.11.18 Celebration Assembly 
02.11.18 9.30am Phonics parent workshop 
06.11.18 4pm – 6.30pm Parent’s evening 
07.11.18 Curriculum day: Hinduism 
08.11.18 5pm – 8pm Parent’s Evening 
09.11.18 Remembrance Service 
 PTA Second-hand uniform sale 
16.11.18 9.30am Parents Forum 
19.11.18 Flu vaccinations 
28.11.18 Junior Choir Concert  
 Southwark Cathedral  
 (details will follow) 
30.11.18 9.30am Parents forum – RE 
01.12.18 Christmas Market Cathedral 

11.12.18 KS1 dress rehearsal 
 2pm KS1 performance 
12.12.18 6pm KS1 performance 
14.12.18 4pm EYFS Nativity 
18.12.18 Carol Service Cathedral 6:30pm 
19.12.18 Last day of Term 
 
 

20.12.18 - 02.01.19 Christmas Holiday 
03.01.19 Spring Term 1 begins 
15.02.19 Non Pupil Day 
 

 

18.02.19 - 22.02.19 Half Term 
25.02.19 Spring Term 2 begins 
01.03.19 PTA Second-hand uniform sale 
05.04.19 Last day of Term 
 

 

08.04.19 - 22.04.19 Easter Holiday 
23.04.19  Summer Term 1 begins 
06.05.19 Bank Holiday 
13.05.19 - 16.05.16 KS2 SATs Week 

 

27.05.18 - 31.05.18 Half Term 
 

03.06.19 Non Pupil Day 
03.06.19 - 07.06.19 

Year 6  Residential trip to IOW  
 

04.06.19 Summer Term 2 begins 
08.07.19 Year 6 Production CCHS 
24.07.19 Last Day of Term 
 

Red recently added 

 Cross-country Championship  

Eight pupils qualified for the County Cross-Country championships at last week's District 
Cross-Country Championships at Melbourne Park. Jacob came first in the Year 4 boys 
race, while Oscar was third in the Year 3 boys event. The Year 5 girls team of Daisy (7th), 
Leah (9th), Olive (10th), Katie (17th), Lottie (18th) and Meghan (24th) scored an incredi-
ble 43 points which was enough to win their overall competition.  

Eleanor, Evie B, Alex Y, Amy, Rhian, Jeremiah, William S, Millie and Kiera all ran in their 
first races of the season. There were also top-10 finishes for Rosie and Sophie (8th), and 
Adam and Jake G (both 5th). The rest of the runners were Ellie, Maisie, Francine, Nancy, 
Teddy, Jake R, Elijah, Zachary, Elianna, Annabelle K, Annabel W, Annabel P, Nana 
Kwame, Alex S, James, Florence, Evie L, Harrison, Sidhart, Joseph, Billy, William M and 
Willis. 

"It was fun and everyone participated well," said Jacob. 

Lottie from our year 5 girl team said, “It was scary but once you started running it was fun. It felt 

happy about which place I came (18th). I liked it because my friend Olive cheered me on. It was 

really fun but we all managed it. “ 

Coming first place, Jacob said, “It was a great experience and great opportunity to do sports. I am 

so proud.”        Written by media group 

Dear Parents, 

 

It has been a very busy half term and I am sure everyone, not least the staff, are ready 

for the healthy break of the holiday. 

The Cathedral Afterschool Provision (CASP) starts on Monday 29th October. Parents who 

have applied have been contacted. Mr White is the Manager, prior to working at the 

school; he did a similar job for Busy Bees. Mrs Mughal will be assisting him and both of 

them are involved in our Breakfast Club. Miss Byford will also assist on one day to sup-

port on a day when we have more requests. Any further request for places can be ad-

dressed to Mr White via the Office. 

In the meantime, Art competitions abound, Mrs Dippenaar is quite impressed with de-

velopment of Art in progress – more details about dates and how to enter will be an-

nounced shortly. In addition, with KS1 having a project on Treasure, we will be having 

‘Treasure Island’ as our Christmas treat for the children in the last week of term. 

Alas, I have mentioned Christmas in October, however, Christmas cards have to be pro-

duced in advance and several Christmas events including the PTA Bazaar and the Carol 

Service in Southwark Cathedral take place in November. 

On that note, I wish everyone a happy half term. 

L Wiskin 

Football Latest News  

The Cathedral School drew 1 - 1 

against Great Waltham today. 

Full report will follow in the next 

Newsletter. 

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus
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Happy Half-term everyone! 

Autumn Fundraising: 

Cake Sale 

Thursday 17
th

 October 3.20pm 

Thank you to everyone who provided donations for today’s cake sale and to both the Sarahs for organising the sales 
for this year.  Hope you all enjoyed yourselves. More dates coming up! 

Christmas Bazaar 

Saturday 24th November 

Our spectacular Christmas Bazaar is confirmed for the 24th 

November.  Start saving up your spare change and get 

ready with those jam jars! 

RAFFLE PRIZES NEEDED! 

We have got some fabulous prizes lined up, but we still 

need some more superstar items for our ever popular 

Christmas Raffle.  Liz and Helen are working really hard 

and would love to here from you!  Could you, your em-

ployer or your business donate something?  We are look-

ing for items, vouchers, experiences, services, sponsorship 

and everything in between!  Please contact us via 

pta@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk 

Raffle tickets will be sold in the playground after half-term. 

100 Club 

The PTA 100 club is back! Pay £20 for a ball and be entered into the 
prize draw each month  

(runs Sept - July inclusive).  
 
Each month we draw First prize: £25 Second prize: £15 Third prize: £10 
plus a Christmas special: £100 one off prize.  
You can enter by filling in a form at the school office (with cash or 
cheque) or find a PTA member in the playground if you’d like more 
details.  
Friends and family are also welcome to play.  
We have decided to make the first 2 draws at the end of October to 
give people more time to enter, so apply before Half Term to be in this 
year’s 100 club.  “Good luck!” 

Second-hand Uniform Sales 

 There will be a second hand school uniform sale on 9th Nov and 1st March after school 

Bag2School 

We will soon be collecting old and unwanted clothing to 

fundraise for the school.  Bags will go out soon.  If you’re 

having a clear out this half-term please hold on to your old 

clothing (no uniform please). 

 

Design a Christmas Card 

Forms went out last week for our brilliant design a Christmas 
card fundraising initiative (Cauliflower Cards).  Enjoy a little 
bit of peace and quiet this half-term and get the children busy 
creating their own unique Christmas card!  Questions? 
Please email the PTA. 

mailto:pta@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk
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NO EARRINGS in PE Lessons 

Following a meeting of the Chelmsford School Sports Partnership on Wednesday, it has been 
stressed that children should remove earrings for all PE lessons - this is in accordance with coun-
ty guidelines. This has always been school policy, but recently parents had asked if there is any 
scope for flexibility.  

While not being able to physically participate in PE lessons, pupils who cannot remove earrings 
will not be excluded, but will be assigned distinct roles within the lesson. 

Nut Free School 

The school aims to protect children who have allergies to nuts, We do not allow nuts or nut 
products in school lunch boxes or in theirs snacks. Thank you for co-operation. 

 

Secondary School Applications for September 2019 – Reminder for Year 6 Parents 
 

As you may be aware, the statutory closing date for applications from parents of Year 6 children (for a secondary 
school place in Year 7 from September 2019) is 31

st
 October 2018. 

Applications can be made via the local authority website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions  

 

Attendance 

 A reminder that holidays attached to a school holiday cannot be authorised. Fines are only issued by the local authority on 

five days and over. We deal with absence requests according to the Essex guidelines in all fairness. 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
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The 2018 ‘Stop Means Stop’ Campaign.  
 

This campaign which is being held across Essex during October it is aimed at drivers and cyclists 
to promote the requirement under law for them to stop when requested by the school crossing 
patrol.  

 

Although the majority of drivers understand and follow the law there are still a number of ‘drive 
through’ and ‘failure to stop’ incidents each day which put our patrols and pedestrians at risk of 
injury, accident or worse. We are trying to make it clear to all drivers that the ‘Stop’ sign is used 
for the safety of all pedestrians and that it is the law to stop and remain in the stop position until 
all pedestrians are out of the road and the patrol has safely returned to the footpath. 
 

Many of our patrols will be wearing a ‘Stop Means Stop’ tabard over the next few weeks to raise 
awareness and we have a number of banners which we will display on school railings. We  also 
have some SMS car and book stickers which will be distributed by our patrols.  
 

Please help us get a consistent message across all of Essex by displaying the attached posters 
around your school and in any newsletters to parents, etc.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the team on 03330 139788 where 
we will be happy to discuss any of the above. 
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